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Click on images at left to see your Welcome 
to the Power of Leading Differently – your 
must attend development and networking 
conference created for us, by us.

See you in Chicago!

REGISTRATION NOW OPEN!!
2022 Annual Conference: Chicago

NOVEMBER 7-9

https://aru-hrinstitute.org/annual-conference/

https://aru-hrinstitute.org/annual-conference/
https://aru-hrinstitute.org
https://player.vimeo.com/video/735503897?h=4a228183ad
https://player.vimeo.com/video/735503276?h=3a1e496832
https://player.vimeo.com/video/735504487?h=787faaa1a9
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From the President
Hello Colleagues,

Recently the board 
shared information in 
their meeting on three 
questions:

1) What experience 
have you had with staff 
surveys on hybrid work 
environments?

2) What processes exist for presidential 
performance evaluations?

3) Will you incorporate travel for reproductive 
services in your benefit plans?

The immediate responses were so helpful – a 
major benefit of ARU-HRI membership. 

Bring your questions and experiences to our first 
in-person meeting in three years – November 
7-9, 2022 in Chicago. Registration is available on 
our website: aru-hrinstitute.org.

Announcements will shortly be made about our 
next learning session with invited CHROs from 
industries other than higher education. Hold 
September 30! Leadership partners will also 
convene on Zoom before the annual conference.

Finally, the site selection process for the 2024 
annual conference has begun. Let me know your 
suggestions. 

Best wishes to all, 
Laurita

Welcome New Members / Members in New Places

JAMI PAINTER
 
Jami Painter, Senior Associate Vice President and Chief Human Resources Officer 
at the University of Illinois System, to Serve as Chair-Elect on CUPA-HR Board of 
Directors

Jami Painter, senior associate vice president and chief HR officer at the University 
of Illinois System, has been selected to serve as chair-elect of the board of 
directors of the College and University Professional Association for Human 

Resources (CUPA-HR) for the 2022-23 fiscal year. She serves as chair of the board during the 2023-24 
fiscal year.

Painter has served as an at-large member of the CUPA-HR national board since 2019 and as a member 
of CUPA-HR’s Learning and Professional Development Committee where she served as chair for the 
past year. Prior to serving on the national board, Painter was an at-large member of the CUPA-HR 
Illinois Chapter board.

For the last 21 years, Painter has served in a human resources role that required leadership for system-
wide committee facilitation and workgroups with varying audiences, cultures, priorities and interests. 
She also brings a wealth of experience from her eight years in HR outside of higher ed and her time 
serving as chair, vice president and president for several local and state-wide organizations.

Painter shares, “HR leaders have a unique opportunity, now more than ever, to be a catalyst for positive 
change as we assist our institutions with the transition to a post-pandemic work environment and 
culture. I am honored to serve in this role for CUPA HR to help provide the resources and expertise for 
HR leaders as we navigate this change together.”

Congratulations, Jamie!

The content of this article is from the announcement at her institution.

 
Transitions

You will be missed, thank you for your 
service in ARU-HRI. Best wishes in 
your next venture.

Patty Haberberger has retired from the 
University of Missouri. Please contact 
Mackenzie Moorefield, moorefieldm@
umsystem.edu for human resources related 
matters.

Scot Bemis has left Dartmouth and 
Rick Mills, Executive VP of Finance 
and Administration (Richard.G.Mills@
Dartmouth.edu) is serving in this role during 
the interim. 

Welcome – We look forward to 
working with you! 

Christine Lovely is moving from UC-Davis to 
Cornell. Congratulations!

Scot Bemis has joined Washington 
University in St. Louis upon Legail 
Chandler’s retirement.

Save these Dates
Learning Session
FRI., SEPT. 30, 2022

Leadership Partners
FRI., OCT. 7, 2022  n  1 PM CST

Tina Le-Phan 
is now our 
Conference  
and Events  
Liaison with 
CUPA-HR

Tina Le-Phan is the Event Operations Coordinator 
at CUPA-HR. She manages timelines, event 
databases, event registration, speaker 
coordination, and reporting for all CUPA-HR 
conferences and events. She has been with 
CUPA-HR for 3 years and served as a member 
representative of the Member Service and 
Engagement team before stepping into her 
current role. Prior to joining CUPA-HR, she 
worked extensively within the hospitality 
industry garnering a wide-range knowledge of 
hotel operations, group rooms sales strategy, and 
events & catering coordination. She holds a B.A. 
in interdisciplinary studies from the University of 
Tennessee, Knoxville. 

https://aru-hrinstitute.org



